
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           

 
 
 
September 24, 2019 
 
Trustees: Anne Marie Watson (Chairperson), Dorraine Lonsdale, Cynthia Leyson, Sharla 
Heistad, Kim Pasula and Rob Maloughney.  
 
Student Population Numbers 
The Division has seen an increase in enrolment of 157 students, or a 1.52% growth (1.8% FTE). 
The total student population across all our schools is 10,468. 
 
Division Accountability Report 
The most recent Accountability Report (December 2018 – June 2019) was shared with 
trustees. This provided Trustees with an opportunity to ask Senior Administration questions 
and provide feedback. The report was accepted as is.  
 
Naming the Former Cultural Services Building 
The Associate Superintendent of Faith Development and Division Support updated the 
trustees with regard to community suggestions on names for the Former Cultural Services 
Building through the City of Red Deer. A short-list was generated and will be sent to 
Archbishop Richard W. Smith for approval.  
 
CAPITAL PROJECTS UPDATE 
 
St. Patrick’s Community School 
Phase 3 has progressed ahead of schedule and under budget. We anticipate to have this final 
phase completed by November 30.  
 
Cultural Services Building 
The asbestos abatement work has completed. The contractor is currently working on some 
exterior changes and will make some minor adjustments to the plans for efficiencies of 
construction.  
 
  

Regular Board Meeting Highlights 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           

The next board meeting is October 29, 2019 at 5:30 p.m. 

 
Anne Marie Watson, Board Chair 
 


